From: Micae Jan I

Sent: 19 August 2015 21:15 :
To: Planning
Subject: Re: Comments on 2015/3516/P have been received by the council.

Many thanks for this prompt acknowledgement.

I'd be grateful if you could correct my reference in the the first paragraph to the Gayton Road Residents’
Association. This was their former name - | should have written Gayton Residents' Association.

Yours sincerely

Michael Jahn

On Wed, August 19, 2015 20:25, planning@camden.gov.uk wrote:

> As the tenant and subsequently owner of a flat at 8 Rosslyn Hill since

> 1970, | fully support the objections already made by other local

> residents, the Heath & Hampstead Society and the Gayton Road Residents
> Association to this application.

>

>

> The applicant's own survey shows that there is already adequate

> on-street parking to meet his needs. The objections made to a similar
> application rejected seven years ago remain valid. The proposal would
> involve the destruction of part of the original wall fronting a group

> of houses that contribute to the character of a conservation area.

> Conversion of even part of a front garden to parking space without

> good reason is in principle most undesirable.

>

> The proposal creates a potential hazard to pedestrians (including many
> children) and would detract from the appearance of an unusually wide
> and uninterrupted stretch of heavily used pavement.

>

> | also strongly object to the application because it could create a

> precedent for similar proposals in future affecting the front gardens

> of other houses in this visually attractive group.

>
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